
From: O"Neill, Martin
To: matthew.phipps@TLTsolicitors.com
Subject: SN15 - Without prejudice
Importance: High

Hello Matthew,

Further to my initial email, dated 5th August, I have now had the opportunity to give your
 variation application my full attention, and to also seek the advice of my licensing colleagues, in
 relation to the previous applications regarding SN15.
I do have some concerns in relation to the ambiguity of the outlined proposals as they currently
 stand, specifically in relation to the Door Supervisors and Polycarbonate amendments proposed.
In particular I have concerns in relation to the removal of Door Supervisors until midnight and
 then on a significantly reduced basis after midnight. Furthermore this is proposed to on a ratio
 of one Door Supervisor per hundred, and my concerns are around how that will be assessed.
 Furthermore, we have concerns about the removal of the condition requiring Polycarbonates,
 which in future it is suggested can be determined by a risk assessment.
At this point in time Wiltshire Police have are not in possession of your clients proposed Risk
 Assessment, or in fact a copy of their updated Management Plan, written to reflect the
 proposed Variation of Conditions.
These comprehensive new conditions were intended to allow SN15 to demonstrate adherence
 to the Licensing Objectives and to also allow the new management team to demonstrate
 effective management practices. However, Wiltshire Police are aware that the current DPS is in
 fact no longer in post, and may not have been so since the end of July. Also, at the time of
 writing, we are given to understand that he has not yet been replaced.
Regards
Martin O’Neill 7792
Licensing Officer
Trowbridge Police Station
Polebarn Rd
Trowbridge
BA14 7EP
Contact: Internal 37792
Work Mobile: 07471029347
Email : martin.o’neill@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk
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